HCS HB 1566 —-- MOTOR VEHICLE REGISTRATION
SPONSOR: Christofanelli

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass with HCS" by the Standing
Committee on Transportation by a vote of 10 to O.

This bill requires the Division of Motor Vehicles, within the
Department of Revenue, to offer a one-time only three-year
registration option for specified vehicles. Fee offices may
collect an extra proportional fee for the three-year license sale.
This bill is similar to HCS HB 26 (2017).

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that the bill will fix an odd situation
where some first purchasers of vehicles can only get a license for
less than one year and then have to repurchase.

Testifying for the bill was Representative Christofanelli.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.



